513 H. Sto, BYW
Washington, D,C.
Hovember 20, 1942

| ¥». A, Lawrence Holmes,
Editor, Ple,

79 Seventh Ave.,

New York, K.Y.

Dear Mr. Holmes,

I have heard, perhaps incorrectly, that you are now without a “ashington
editor becouse ¥r, Brown has gone into the Havy.

If this is true and you arevlooking for someone to replace ¥r. Brown

let me know, I have been in 7ashington since the early days of the

New Desl. I have worked for the government and the Senate, and have.
represented three national pieture megazine here. Prior to this work

I bhad about 5 years of newspaper experience.

Should you be Interested, I cen come to New York apnd %alk o you,.

Sincerely yours,

Harold Zeisberg

And 18t me add s postseript of praise for somes of the fine things you
have been doing with FIC. You have been doing something sadly lecking
in just about all the other picture magezines.



